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Background
The Climate Change Steering Committee’s report to the COG Board identifies a range of regional greenhouse gas reduction strategies.  Among the implementation strategies is a recommendation to “examine options and develop plans for replacing street lights with energy efficient street lighting (LED or other options) across the region.”
Rationale for Street Lights Recommendation
A report commissioned by the Ford Foundation and written by Bob Grow of the Greater Washington Board of Trade examined the potential of energy efficient streetlights for reducing Greater Washington carbon footprint.  The report estimates that there are about 300,000 street lights in the Greater Washington region.  It also estimates that this total consumes 200 million KWh of electricity resulting in an expenditure of $12 million annually.  The Climate Change Steering Committee believes that street lights offer a tremendous opportunity to conserve energy while reducing greenhouse gas emissions.  In fact, the report estimates that total electric use can be reduced by 100 million KWh annually, saving $6 million and reducing CO2 emission by approximately 78,000 metric tons of CO2 (Bob Grow, March 2008).

 Progress to Date
1. Working Group Formed : A Street Lights Work Group has be formed which consisting of representatives from local governments as well as the Greater Washington Board of Trade, COG, Clinton Climate Initiative, and Hanon-Armstrong. Several exploratory meetings have been held. 

2. Local Governments Expressing Interest: Arlington County, City of Greenbelt, City of Rockville, City of Manassas, District of Columbia, Loudoun County, Montgomery County, Prince William County, City of Takoma Park have all expressed an interest in LED technology.
3. Survey Questionnaire Issued:  As follow up to the September 15 Street Lights Working Group meeting, a survey questionnaire was issued on October 7th, with completion data by October 22nd.  The questionnaire is a key component for the design and identification of options pursue in our regional street lights program.  Preliminary  results of questionnaire completed.   
Next Steps
1. Develop and Implement Vendors Forum 

2. Review Best Practices and Applications 

3. Develop Street Lights Action Plan

a. Engage Area Utilities  

b. Identified Best Practices

c. Conduct Street Light Vendors Workshop
4. Identify Regional Demonstrations

5. Market Demonstrations 

6. Coordinate Implementation with Local Governments
7. Monitor Progress and Issue Report
